

The World's Largest Open Access Agricultural & Applied Economics Digital Library

This document is discoverable and free to researchers across the globe due to the work of AgEcon Search.

Help ensure our sustainability.

Give to AgEcon Search

AgEcon Search
http://ageconsearch.umn.edu
aesearch@umn.edu

Papers downloaded from **AgEcon Search** may be used for non-commercial purposes and personal study only. No other use, including posting to another Internet site, is permitted without permission from the copyright owner (not AgEcon Search), or as allowed under the provisions of Fair Use, U.S. Copyright Act, Title 17 U.S.C.

Department Publications 2007

Department of Applied Economics

University of Minnesota

April 2008

Department Publications 2007

Prepared by Louise Letnes and Sharon Kill April 2008

Department of Applied Economics
College of Food, Agricultural and
Natural Resource Sciences
University of Minnesota
1994 Buford Avenue - 231 ClaOff
St. Paul MN 55108-6040
U.S.A.

The University of Minnesota is committed to the policy that all persons shall have equal access to its programs, facilities, and employment without regard to race, color, creed, religion, national origin, sex, age, marital status, disability, public assistance status, veteran status, or sexual orientation.

DEPARTMENT OF APPLIED ECONOMICS

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

The mission of the Department of Applied Economics is to serve Minnesota through academic excellence in education and research that is relevant to the needs of modern society. The thrust of the Department's efforts encompasses economic problems and policy alternatives related to: Environmental and Resource Economics; Food Systems; Growth, Development and Trade; and Public Sector Economics. Specific subareas include:

Agricultural and Food Marketing Agricultural Finance Agricultural Prices Community Development Consumption Economics **Economic Development Economics of Public Services** Farm and Agribusiness Management International Trade **Human Resources Labor Economics** Land Use Planning **Production Economics** Public Policy Regional Economics Resource and Environmental Economics State and Local Organization and Finance

The programs of the Department of Applied Economics include:

Undergraduate and Graduate Teaching Extension and Continuing Education Fundamental and Applied Research International Programs

Each faculty member engages in one or more of these complementary activities of the Department.

As a part of the education program of the Department, the staff periodically publishes research results, papers, and speeches. This portion of their work is indexed annually and catalogued so that it may be used as a reference for their projects and activities, and to make it more readily available to others. Also included are publications of former Department members where the publications are based on work conducted while at the University of Minnesota. This listing does not reflect all the educational research, teaching, or extension endeavors of the staff. It includes only that portion that is in print. Publications are indexed by author.

The Department also issues a quarterly report "Minnesota Applied Economist" that highlights news and publications of the Department and its members. Electronic copies of past issues are available at http://www.apec.umn.edu/MnApEc.html. If you would like to receive this report electronically as it is issued, please contact the editor at: apecmae@umn.edu

This list, plus lists from previous years are available on the Department of Applied Economics website at: http://www.apec.umn.edu/publist.html .

DEPARTMENT OF APPLIED ECONOMICS UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

DEPARTMENT PUBLICATIONS

CONTENTS

		PAGE
I.	BOOKS	1
II.	CHAPTERS IN BOOKS	1-3
III.	JOURNAL ARTICLES	3-7
IV.	BULLETINS, MONOGRAPHS AND PUBLISHED PROCEEDINGS	
	A. STAFF PAPERS	7-8
	B. CENTER FOR INTERNATIONAL FOOD AND AGRICULTURAL POLICY	9
	C. ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CENTER	9
	D. THE FOOD INDUSTRY CENTER	10
	E. INTERNATIONAL SCIENCE & TECHNOLOGY PRACTICE & POLICY	11
	F. MISCELLANEOUS MONOGRAPHS	12-14
V.	EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS	
	A. CENTER FOR FARM FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT	14-15
	B. MINNESOTA COUNCIL ON ECONOMIC EDUCATION	15
	C. MISCELLANEOUS EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS	16-18
VI.	POPULAR PRESS ARTICLES	18-21
VII.	OP-ED ARTICLES	21-22
VIII.	SPEECHES AND UNPUBLISHED PAPERS	22-26
IX.	COMPUTER SOFTWARE	27
X.	WEB PAGES	27-28
XI.	ABSTRACTS AND BOOK REVIEWS	28
XII.	THESES	
	A. PH.D. THESES	29
	B. MASTER'S THESES	30
	C. PLAN B PAPERS	30
XIII.	AUTHOR INDEX	31-36

I. BOOKS

Authors do not have copies of books for distribution. Contact the publisher or your local book dealer for price and ordering information.

Indexing Number

- Canavari, Maurizio; OLSON, KENT D., editors. **Organic Food: Consumers' Choices** and Farmers' Opportunities. Springer, 2007.
- USSET, EDWARD. **Grain Marketing Is Simple: It's Just Not Easy.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007. "Grain Marketing Is Simple: It's Just Not Easy" is available exclusively from the Center for Farm Financial Management for \$29.95, shipping and handling included. You can order online at http://www.cffm.umn.edu/simple/ or by calling the Center at 800-234-1111.

II. CHAPTERS IN BOOKS

Authors do not have copies of books for distribution. Contact the publisher or your local book dealer for price and ordering information.

- Alston, Julian M.; PARDEY, PHILIP G. "U.S. agricultural research and technology policy for the 21st century." IN: Perspectives on 21st Century Agriculture: A Tribute to Walter J. Armbruster, edited by Ronald D. Knutson, Sharron D. Knutson and David P. Ernstes. Oak Brook, IL: Farm Foundation, 2007, pp.62-70.
- Canavari, Maurizio; Ghelfi, Rino; OLSON, KENT D.; Rivaroli, Sergio. "A comparative profitability analysis of organic and conventional farms in Emilia-Romagna and in Minnesota." IN: **Organic Food: Consumers' Choices and Farmers' Opportunities**, edited by Maurizio Canavari and Kent D. Olson. Springer, 2007, pp.31-45.
- Canavari, Maurizio; OLSON, KENT D. "Preface." IN: **Organic Food: Consumers' Choices and Farmers' Opportunities**, edited by Maurizio Canavari and Kent D. Olson. Springer, 2007, pp.v-vii.
- Coiner, Colette U.; Wu, Junjie; POLASKY, STEPHEN; Santelmann, Mary V. "Economic implications." IN: From the Corn Belt to the Gulf: Societal and Environmental Implications of Alternative Agricultural Futures, edited by Joan Iverson Nassauer, Mary V. Santelmann and Donald Scavia. Washington, DC: Resources for the Future, 2007, pp.56-66.
- Fan, Shenggen; CHAN-KANG, CONNIE; Qian, Keming; Krishnaiah, K.. "National and international agricultural research and rural poverty: the case of rice research in India and China." IN: Agricultural Research, Livelihoods, and Poverty: Studies of Economic and Social Impacts in Six Countries, edited by Michelle Adato and Ruth Meinzen-Dick. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins Press for International Food Policy Research Institute, 2007, pp.285-307.

II. CHAPTERS IN BOOKS

- 8 Ivaldi, Marc; MCCULLOUGH, GERARD. "Railroad pricing and revenue-to-cost margins in the post-Staggers era." IN: **Railroad Economics**, edited by Scott M. Dennis and Wayne K. Talley. New York, NY: Elsevier, 2007, pp.153-178. (Research in transportation economics, volume 20)
- Koo, Bonwoo; PARDEY, PHILIP G.; Qian, Keming. "Reforming the agricultural research and intellectual property rights systems of China." IN: The Dragon and the Elephant: Agricultural and Rural Reforms in China and India, edited by Ashok Gulati and Shenggen Fan. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press for International Food Policy Research Institute, 2007, pp.141-159.
- LIU, DONALD J.; Sun, Chin-Hwa; Kaiser, Harry M. "Market conduct under government price intervention in the U.S. dairy industry." IN: **New Empirical Industrial Organization and the Food System**, edited by Harry M. Kaiser and Nobuhiro Suzuki. New York, NY: Peter Lang, 2006.
- Lohmar, B.; HUANG, QIUQIONG; Lei, B.; Gao, Z.. "Water pricing policies and recent reforms in China: the conflict between conservation and other policy goals." IN: Irrigation Water Pricing: The Gap between Theory and Practice, edited by F. Molle and J. Berkoff. Cambridge, MA: CAB International, 2007, pp.277-294.
- Mahoney, Paul R.; OLSON, KENT D.; Porter, Paul M.; Huggins, David R.; Perillo, Catherine A.; Crookston, R. Kent. "Profitability of organic cropping systems in Southwestern Minnesota." IN: Organic Food: Consumers' Choices and Farmers' Opportunities, edited by Maurizio Canavari and Kent D. Olson. Springer, 2007, pp.65-81.
- MOHTADI, HAMID; Murshid, Antu Panini. "Analyzing catastrophic terrorist events with applications to the food industry." IN: **The Economic Costs and Consequences of Terrorism**, edited by Harry W. Richardson, Peter Gordon and James E. Moore II. Northampton, MA: Edward Elgar, 2007, pp. 182-207.
- OLSON, KENT D. "Current issues in organic food: United States." IN: **Organic Food: Consumers' Choices and Farmers' Opportunities**, edited by Maurizio Canavari and Kent D. Olson. Springer, 2007, pp.185-193.
- PARDEY, PHILIP; Alston, Julian; Beintema, Nienke. "Agricultural R&D spending at a crossroads." IN: **Changing Lives: BioVision Alexandria 2006**, edited by Ismail Serageldin, Ehsan Masood, Mohamed El-Faham and Amani Massoud. Bibliotheca Alexandria, 2007, pp.343-355.
- RITTER, JOSEPH A.; Anker, Richard. "Good jobs, bad jobs: workers' evaluations in five countries." IN: Working for Better Times: Rethinking Work for the 21st Century, edited by Jean-Michel Servais, Patrick Bolle, Mark Lansky and Christine L. Smith. Geneva, Switzerland: International Labour Office, 2007, pp.329-355.
- 17 RUTTAN, VERNON W. "The biotechnology industries." IN: **The Political Economy of Genetically Modified Foods**, edited by Robert E. Evenson and Terri Raney. Northampton, MA: Edward Elgar, 2007, pp.49-99. (Elgar Reference Collection)

II. CHAPTERS IN BOOKS

Indexing Number

- Santelmann, M.; White, D.; Lindsay, K.; Nassauer, J.; Eilers, J.; Vache, K.; Danielson, B.; Corry, R.; Clark, M.; POLASKY, STEPHEN; Cruse, R.; Sifneos, J.; Rustigian, H.; Coiner, C.; Wu, J.; Debinski, D. "An integrated assessment of alternative futures for Corn Belt agriculture." IN: From the Corn Belt to the Gulf: Societal and Environmental Implications of Alternative Agricultural Futures, edited by Joan Iverson Nassauer, Mary V. Santelmann and Donald Scavia. Washington, DC: Resources for the Future, 2007, pp.162-174.
- SAVADOGO, KIMSEYINGA. "Poverty, land conservation and intergenerational equity." IN: **Agricultural Trade Liberalization and the Least Developed Countries**, edited by Niek Koning and Per Pinstrup-Andersen. Dordrecht, Netherlands: Springer, 2007, pp.67-81.
- 20 STINSON, THOMAS F. "The national economic impacts of a food terrorism event: initial estimates of indirect costs." IN: **The Economic Costs and Consequences of Terrorism**, edited by Harry W. Richardson, Peter Gordon and James E. Moore II. Northampton, MA: Edward Elgar, 2007, pp. 145-158.
- Tasci, A.; GARTNER, WILLIAM C. "Destination image: meaning, components, formation and measurement." IN: **Technika V Cestovnom Ruchu, 1**, edited by Ludmila Novacka. Bratislava: Ekonomicka Univerzita, 2007, Chapter 6.
- Wright, Brian D.; PARDEY, PHILIP G.; Nottenburg, Carol; Koo, Bonwoo. "Agricultural innovation: investments and incentives." IN: Handbook of Agricultural Economics, volume 3, Agricultural Development: Farmers, Farm Production and Farm Markets, edited by Robert Evenson and Prabhu Pingali. New York, NY: Elsevier, 2007, pp.2533-2603. (Handbooks in economics 18)

III. JOURNAL ARTICLES

Journal articles may be obtained through your local university or public library. In some cases, the author will have reprints available for distribution. For information about reprints contact the author (listed in capitals) at:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- Behrens, Andrew; PEDERSON, GLENN D. "An analysis of credit risk migration patterns of agricultural loans." **Agricultural Finance Review**, v.67, no.1, Spring 2007, pp.87-98.
- Boetel, Brenda L.; Hoffmann, Ruben; LIU, DONALD J. "Estimating investment rigidity within a threshold regression framework: the case of U.S. hog production sector."

 American Journal of Agricultural Economics, v.89, no.1, February 2007, pp.36-51.

- Bolling, Christine; Shane, Mathew; ROE, TERRY. "Exchange rates and U.S. foreign direct investment in the global processed food industry." **Agricultural and Resource Economics Review**, v.36, no.2, October 2007, pp.230-238.
- Dale, Virginia H.; POLASKY, STEPHEN. "Measures of the effects of agricultural practices on ecosystem services." **Ecological Economics**, v.64, no.2, December 2007, pp.286-296.
- Daschle, Tom; RUNGE, C. FORD; SENAUER, BENJAMIN. "Food for fuel?" Foreign Affairs, v.86, no.6, September/October 2007, pp.157-162.
- DAVIS, ELIZABETH E.; Bosley, Stacie A. "The impact of the 1990's economic boom on less educated workers in rural America." **Community Development: Journal of the Community Development Society**, v.38, no.1, Spring 2007, pp.59-73.
- EASTER, K. WILLIAM; LIU, YANG. "Who pays for irrigation: cost recovery and water pricing?" **Water Policy**, v.9, no.3, 2007, pp.285-303.
- 30 EIDMAN, VERNON R. "Economic parameters for corn ethanol and biodiesel production." Journal of Agricultural and Applied Economics, v.39, no.2, August 2007, pp.345-356.
- 31 EIDMAN, VERNON R. "The promise and challenge of bioenergy: discussion." **American Journal of Agricultural Economics**, v.89, no.5, 2007, pp.1311-1312.
- GLEWWE, PAUL. "Measurement error bias in estimates of income and income growth among the poor: analytical results and a correction formula." **Economic Development and Cultural Change**, v.56, no 1, October 2007, pp.163-189.
- Grainger, Corbett; SENAUER, BENJAMIN; RUNGE, C. FORD. "Nutritional improvements and student food choices in a school lunch program." **Journal of Consumer Affairs**, v.41, no.2, Winter 2007, pp.265-284.
- Grantham-McGregor, Sally; Cheung, Yin Bun; Cueto, Santiago; GLEWWE, PAUL; Richter, Linda; Strupp, Barbara. "Developmental potential in the first 5 years for children in developing countries." **Lancet**, v.369, no.9555, January 6, 2007, pp.60-70.
- Hirasuna, Donald P.; STINSON, THOMAS F. "Earned income credit utilization by welfare recipients: a case study of Minnesota's Earned Income Credit Program." **Journal of Policy Analysis and Management**, v.26, no.1, Winter 2007, pp.125-148.
- Hirasuna, Donald P.; STINSON, THOMAS F. "Urban and rural differences in use of earned income credits: a study of Minnesota's working family credit." **International Regional Science Review**, v.30, no.4, October 2007, pp.408-448.
- Johnson, Robbin S.; RUNGE, C. FORD. "Ethanol: train wreck ahead?" **Issues in Science and Technology**, v.24, no.1, Fall 2007, pp.25-30.
- 38 KING, ROBERT P.; Backus, Ge B.C.; Van der Gaag, Monique A. "Incentive systems for food quality control with repeated deliveries: Salmonella control in pork production." **European Review of Agricultural Economics,** v.34, no.1, March 2007, pp.81-104.

- Konecnik, Maja; GARTNER, WILLIAM C. "Customer-based brand equity for a destination." **Annals of Tourism Research**, v.34, no.2, April 2007, pp.400-421,
- Konecnik, Maja; GARTNER, WILLIAM C. "Valor de marca de un destino: la perspectiva del consumidor." **Annals of Tourism Research en Espanol**, v.9, no.1, 2007, pp.19-43.
- Lagerkvist, Carl J.; Larsen, Karin; OLSON, KENT D. "Off-farm income and farm capital accumulation: a farm-level analysis." **Agricultural Finance Review**, v.67, no.2, Fall 2007, pp.241-257.
- LAZARUS, WILLIAM F.; RUDSTROM, MARGARETHA. "The economics of anaerobic digester operation on a Minnesota dairy farm." **Review of Agricultural Economics**, v.29, no.2, Summer 2007, pp.349-364,
- 43 MEHTA, SHEFALI V.; Haight, Robert G.; HOMANS, FRANCES R.; POLASKY, STEPHEN; Venette, Robert C.. "Optimal detection and control strategies for invasive species management." **Ecological Economics**, v.61,no.2-3, March 2007, pp.237-245.
- MORSE, GEORGE W.; KLEIN, THOMAS K. "Economic concepts guiding Minnesota Extension's new regional and county delivery model." **Journal of Higher Education Outreach and Engagement**, v.11, no.4, 2006, pp.77-90.
- Murdoch, William; POLASKY, STEPHEN; Wilson, Kerrie A.; Possingham, Hugh P.; Kareiva, Peter; Shaw, Rebecca. "Maximizing return on investment in conservation." Biological Conservation, v.139, no.3-4, October 2007, pp.375-388.
- Nagarajan, Latha; Smale, Melinda; GLEWWE, PAUL. "Determinants of millet diversity at the household-farm and village-community levels in the drylands of India: the role of local seed systems." **Agricultural Economics**, v.36, no.2, March 2007, pp.157-167.
- Nagarajan, Latha; PARDEY, PHILIP; Smale, Melinda. "Seed systems and millet crops in marginal environments of India: industry and policy perspectives." **Quarterly Journal of International Agriculture**, v.46, no.3, 2007, pp.263-288,
- 48 NELSON, ERIK; UWASU, MICHINORI; POLASKY, STEPHEN. "Voting on open space: what explains the appearance and support of municipal-level open space conservation referenda in the United States." **Ecological Economics**, v.62, no.3-4, May 2007, pp.580-593.
- OLSON, KENT D.; Skuza, Jennifer A.; Blinn, Charles R.. "Extension educators' views of scholarship and performance evaluation criteria." **Journal of Extension**, v.45, no.4, August 2007. Web address: http://www.joe.org/joe/2007august/rb1.shtml
- Ortmann, G.F.; KING, ROBERT P. "Agricultural cooperatives I: history, theory and problems." **Agrekon,** v.46, no.1, March 2007, pp.18-46. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/agrekon/46010040.pdf
- Ortmann, G.F.; KING, ROBERT P. "Agricultural cooperatives II: can they facilitate access of small-scale farmers in South Africa to input and product markets?" **Agrekon**, v.46, no.2, June 2007, pp.219-244.

 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/agrekon/46020219.pdf

- Park, Timothy A.; KING, ROBERT P. "Evaluating food retailing efficiency: the role of information technology." **Journal of Productivity Analysis**, v.27, no.2, April 2007, pp.101-113.
- Reynolds, Arthur J.; TEMPLE, JUDY A.; Ou, Suh-Ruu; Robertson, Dylan L.; Mersky, Joshua P.; Topitzes, James W.; Niles, Michael D. "Effects of a school-based, early childhood intervention on adult health and well-being: a 19-year follow-up of low-income families." **Archives of Pediatrics & Adolescent Medicine**, v.161, no.8, August 2007, pp.730-739.
- ROE, TERRY. "International trade as a source of economic growth: trade barriers and institutions." **International Journal of Agricultural Resources, Governance and Ecology**, v.6, no.2, 2007, pp.277-291.
- 55 RUNGE, C. FORD. "Agriculture of corruption." **The American Interest**, v.2, no.3, January/February 2007, pp.70-78.
- RUNGE, C. FORD. "Economic consequences of the obese." **Diabetes**, v.56, no.11, November 2007, pp.2668-2672.
- 57 RUNGE, C. FORD; SENAUER, BENJAMIN. "How biofuels could starve the poor." **Foreign Affairs**, v.86, no.3, May/June 2007, pp.41-53.
- 57A RUNGE, C. FORD; SENAUER, BENJAMIN. "Como los biocombustibles pueden matar de hambre a los pobres." **Foreign Affairs en Espanol**, v.7, no.3, 2007, pp.75-90.
- RUTTAN, VERNON W. "Induced technical and institutional change in tropical agriculture." **International Journal of Agricultural Resources, Governance and Ecology**, v.6, no.2, 2007, pp.222-239.
- 59 STINSON, THOMAS F.; KINSEY, JEAN; DEGENEFFE, DENNIS; GHOSH, KOEL. "Defending America's food supply against terrorism: who is responsible? Who should pay?" **Choices**, v.22, no.1, 1st Quarter 2007, pp.67-71. Web address: http://www.choicesmagazine.org/2007-1/2007-1.pdf
- STINSON, THOMAS F.; KINSEY, JEAN; DEGENEFFE, DENNIS; GHOSH, KOEL. "How would Americans allocate anti-terrorism spending? Findings from a national survey of attitudes about terrorism." **Homeland Security Affairs**, v.3, no.2, June 2007. Web address: http://www.hsaj.org/?article=3.2.3
- TAFF, STEVEN J.; Weisberg, Sanford. "Compensated short-term conservation restrictions may reduce sale prices." **The Appraisal Journal**, v.75, no.1, Winter 2007, pp.45-55.
- Tasci, Asli D.A.; GARTNER, WILLIAM C.; Cavusgil, S. Tamer. "Conceptualization and operationalization of destination image." **Journal of Hospitality and Tourism Research**, v.31, no.2, May 2007, pp.194-223.
- Tasci, Asli D.A.; GARTNER, WILLIAM C. "Destination image and its functional relationships." **Journal of Travel Research**, v.45, no.4, May 2007, pp.413-425.
- Tasci, Asli D.A.; GARTNER, WILLIAM C.; Cavusgil, S. Tamer. "Measurement of destination brand bias using a quasi-experimental design." **Tourism Management**, v.28, no.6, December 2007, pp.1529-1540.

Indexing Number

- TEMPLE, JUDY A.; Reynolds, Arthur J.. "Benefits and costs of investments in preschool education: evidence from the child-parent centers and related programs." **Economics of Education Review**, v.26, no.1, February 2007, pp.126-144,
- Wagner, Barbara; SENAUER, BENJAMIN; RUNGE, C. FORD. "An empirical analysis of and policy recommendations to improve the nutritional quality of school meals." **Review of Agricultural Economics**, v.29, no.4, Winter 2007, pp.672-688.
- Wang, Jinxia; Huang, Jikun; Rozelle, Scott; HUANG, QIUQIONG; Blanke, Amelia. "Agriculture and groundwater development in northern China: trends, institutional responses, and policy options." **Water Policy**, v.9, supplement 1, 2007, pp.61-74.
- YUE, CHENGYAN; Jensen, Helen H.; Mueller, Daren S.; Nonnecke, Gail R.; Bonnet, Douglas; Gleason, Mark L.. "Estimating consumers' valuation of organic and cosmetically damaged apples." **HortScience**, v.42, no.6, October 2007, pp.1366-1371.
- Zekri, Slim; EASTER, K. WILLIAM. "Water reforms in developing countries: management transfers, private operators and water markets." **Water Policy**, v.9, no.6, 2007, pp.573-589.

IV. BULLETINS, MONOGRAPHS AND PUBLISHED PROCEEDINGS

A. STAFF PAPERS

The Staff Paper series is published by the Department of Applied Economics at the University of Minnesota. Staff Papers are available on the World Wide Web site *AgEcon Search*: http://ageconsearch.umn.edu

Paper copies of Staff Papers are available from:

Waite Library
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 232 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.

PHONE: (612) 625-1705; FAX: (612) 625-6245

EMAIL: Iletnes@umn.edu

- Nelson, Richard R. What makes an economy productive and progressive? What are the needed institutions? 2007. (Staff paper P07-01; InSTePP paper 07-01) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-01.pdf
- 71 KLEIN, THOMAS K.; MORSE, GEORGE W. The role of business planning concepts in balancing mission and financial sustainability responsibilities in extension programming. 2007. (Staff paper P07-02)
 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-02.pdf

A. STAFF PAPERS

- NORDQUIST, DALE W.; KURTZ, JAMES N.; HOLCOMB, ROB; Paulson, Garen J. Southwestern Minnesota Farm Business Management Association 2006 annual report. 2007.(Staff paper P07-3) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-03.pdf
- NORDQUIST, DALE W.; WESTMAN, LORIN L. Southeastern Minnesota Farm Business Management Association 2006 annual report. 2007. (Staff paper P07-4) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-04.pdf
- OLSON, KENT D.; DALSANTO, MATTHEW R. Alternative farm bills: impacts on Minnesota farms. 2007. (Staff paper P07-5)
 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-05.pdf
- ANDERSEN, MATT A.; Alston, Julian M.; PARDEY, PHILIP G. **Capital use intensity and productivity biases.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-06; InSTePP paper 07-02) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-06.pdf
- TIFFANY, DOUGLAS G. **Wind development in Minnesota: policy and economics.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-7) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-07.pdf
- 77 RUTTAN, VERNON W. **Why is nation building so bloody? Two cases.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-8) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-08.pdf
- Alston, Julian M.; PARDEY, PHILIP G. **Public funding for research into specialty crops.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-09; InSTePP paper 07-03) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-09revised.pdf
- VANEGAS, MANUEL, SR.; Croes, Robertico. **Tourism, economic expansion and poverty in Nicaragua: investigating cointegration and causal relations.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-10) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-10.pdf
- TAFF, STEVEN J. **Minnesota farm real estate sales: 1990 2006.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-11) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-11.pdf
- RUTTAN, VERNON W. **Military R&D: the productivity puzzle.** 2007. (Staff paper P07-12) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-12.pdf
- OLSON, KENT D.; BADIBANGA, THADDEE; DiFonzo, Christina. Farmers' awareness and use of IPM for soybean aphid control: survey results for the 2004, 2005, and 2006 crop years. 2007. (Staff paper P07-13)

 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-13.pdf
- 83 RUTTAN, VERNON W. Imperialism, colonialism and collaboration in the social sciences. 2007. (Staff paper P07-14)
 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-14.pdf
- OLSON, KENT D.; DALSANTO, MATTHEW R. Estimates of Minnesota farm-level crop commodity payments under alternative proposed federal policies. 2007. (Staff paper P07-15) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-15.pdf
- 85 CHO, YONGSUNG; KONISHI, YOSHIFUMI; EASTER, K. WILLIAM. Can rural communities comply with the new arsenic standard for drinking water? 2007. (Staff paper P07-16) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-16.pdf

B. CENTER FOR INTERNATIONAL FOOD AND AGRICULTURAL POLICY

http://www.cifap.umn.edu

Working Papers from the University of Minnesota, Center for International Food and Agricultural Policy are available on the World Wide Web site *AgEcon Search*: http://ageconsearch.umn.edu

Paper copies of CIFAP Working Papers are available from

Waite Library
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 232 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.

PHONE: (612) 625-1705; FAX: (612) 625-6245

EMAIL: lletnes@umn.edu

Indexing Number

86 RUNGE, C. FORD. **The economic consequences of the obese.** 2007. (Working paper WP07-1) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/wp07-01.pdf

IV. BULLETINS, MONOGRAPHS AND PUBLISHED PROCEEDINGS

C. ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CENTER

Bulletins from the University of Minnesota, Economic Development Center are available on the World Wide Web site *AgEcon Search*: http://ageconsearch.umn.edu

Paper copies of EDC Bulletins are available from

Waite Library
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 232 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.

PHONE: (612) 625-1705; FAX: (612) 625-6245

EMAIL: Iletnes@umn.edu

Indexing Number

Gaitan, Beatriz; ROE, TERRY. **Path interdependence among early and late bloomers** in a dynamic Heckscher-Ohlin model. 2007. (Bulletin 07-1) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/edc07-01.pdf

D. THE FOOD INDUSTRY CENTER

http://foodindustrycenter.umn.edu

The University of Minnesota, Food Industry Center (TFIC) Working Papers are available on the World Wide Web site: *AgEcon Search*: http://ageconsearch.umn.edu

Paper copies of TFIC Working Papers are available from:

The Food Industry Center University of Minnesota Department of Applied Economics 1994 Buford Avenue – 317 ClaOff St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.

PHONE: (612) 625-7019; FAX: (612) 625-2729

EMAIL: tfic@umn.edu

- WENDT, MINH; KINSEY, JEAN. **Do eating patterns follow a cohort or change over a lifetime? Answers emerging from the literature.** 2007. (Working paper 2007-01) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/tr07-01.pdf
- 89 KINSEY, JEAN; KAYNTS, KATERYNA; GHOSH, KOEL. **Defending the food supply chain: retail food, foodservice and their wholesale suppliers.** 2007. (Working paper 2007-02) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/tr07-02.pdf
- 90 **Annual report 2006-2007.** 2007. Web address: http://foodindustrycenter.umn.edu/vd/annualreport2006-2007.pdf
- 91 The future and practice of healthy foods, summary, October 1, 2007, Minneapolis, MN. 2007.
 Web address: http://foodindustrycenter.umn.edu/vd/Events/healthyfoodssummary.pdf
- 92 **TFIC Newsletter**, v.12, no.1, Spring 2007; v.12, no.2, Fall 2007. Web address: http://foodindustrycenter.umn.edu/Newsletters.html

IV. BULLETINS, MONOGRAPHS AND PUBLISHED PROCEEDINGS E. INTERNATIONAL SCIENCE & TECHNOLOGY PRACTICE & POLICY CENTER

http://www.instepp.umn.edu

InSTePP papers are available on the InSTePP web site.

For paper copies contact the International Science & Technology Practice & Policy Center at:

International Science & Technology Practice & Policy University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
218 Classroom Office Building
1994 Buford Avenue
St. Paul, Minnesota 55108 U.S.A.

Phone: 612-625-8779 Email: instepp@umn.edu

- Nelson, Richard R. What makes an economy productive and progressive? What are the needed institutions? 2007. (InSTePP paper 07-01; Staff paper P07-01)
 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-01.pdf
- ANDERSEN, MATT A.; Alston, Julian M.; PARDEY, PHILIP G. **Capital use intensity** and productivity biases. 2007. (InSTePP paper 07-02; Staff paper P07-06) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-06.pdf
- Alston, Julian M.; PARDEY, PHILIP G. **Public funding for research into specialty crops.** 2007. (InSTePP paper 07-03; Staff paper P07-09)
 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/p07-09revised.pdf
- 93 PARDEY, PHILIP G.; DEHMER, STEVEN; BEDDOW, JASON. Long gone Lake Wobegon? The state of investments in University of Minnesota research. 2007. (INSTEPP: International Science and Technology Practice and Policy Report) Web address: http://www.instepp.umn.edu/publications/newpubs.html
- 94 PARDEY, PHILIP; James, Jennifer; Alston, Julian; Wood, Stanley; Koo, Bonwoo; Binenbaum, Eran; HURLEY, TERRANCE; GLEWWE, PAUL; Mayer, Jorge; Jones, Richard; De Groote, Hugo; Kanampiu, Fred; McDermott, John; Jost, Christine; Mariner, Jeffrey. Science, technology and skills. 2007.
 Web address: http://www.instepp.umn.edu/documents/Pardey%20et%20al%202007%20-%20Science%20Technology%20&%20Skills.pdf

F. MISCELLANEOUS MONOGRAPHS

The publisher is the best source for these monographs. For further assistance in ordering, contact the author(s) (listed in capital letters) at the following address:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- 95 Alvarez, Horacio; Schiefelbein, Ernesto; HUMPAGE, SARAH; Herrera, Coralia; Marquardt, David. Informe integrado del sector educacion: informe final. Guatemala Ministerio de Educacion, 2007.
- Beddoes, Jenifer C.; Bracmort, Kelsi S.; Burns, Robert T.; LAZARUS, WILLIAM F. An analysis of energy production costs from anaerobic digestion systems on U.S. livestock production facilities. U.S. Department of Agriculture, Natural Resources Conservation Service, 2007. (Technical note 1)
 Web address: http://policy.nrcs.usda.gov/media/pdf/TN_BIME_1_a.pdf
- 97 Behrman, Jere R.; GLEWWE, PAUL; Miguel, Edward. **Methodologies to evaluate early childhood development programs.** Washington, DC: World Bank, 2007. (Doing impact evaluation 9)
- 98 DAVIS, ELIZABETH E.; Grobe, Deana; Weber, Roberta B. Participation and employment dynamics of child care subsidy users in rural and urban Oregon.
 Columbia, MO; Corvallis OR: Rural Poverty Research Center, 2007. (RPRC working paper 07-01) Web address: http://www.rprconline.org/WorkingPapers/WP07-01.pdf
- Diao, Xinshen; Dinar, Ariel; ROE, TERRY; Tsur, Yacov. A general equilibrium analysis of conjunctive ground and surface water use with an application to Morocco. Rehovot, Israel: Hebrew University of Jerusalem, Center for Agricultural Economic Research; Department of Agricultural Economics and Management, 2007. (Discussion paper 10.07) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/huj/dp070010.pdf
- Gaitan, Beatriz; ROE, TERRY L. Path interdependence in a dynamic two country Heckscher-Ohlin model. Bern, Switzerland: Universitat Bern, Department of Economics, 2007. Web address: http://www.vwl.unibe.ch/papers/dp/dp0704.pdf
- 101 GLEWWE, PAUL; Kremer, Michael; Moulin, Sylvie. **Many children left behind?: Textbooks and test scores in Kenya.** Cambridge, MA: National Bureau of Economic Research, 2007. (Working paper 13300)
- Hayenga, Marvin; MacDonald, James; Steigert, Kyle; BUHR, BRIAN. The 2007 Farm Bill: policy options and consequences; concentration, mergers and antitrust. Oak Brook, IL: Farm Foundation, 2007. Web address: http://www.farmfoundation.org/projects/documents/concentration_mergers_antitrust.pdf
- MOHTADI, HAMID; KINSEY, JEAN. **Optimum investments to mitigate catastrophic risk: application to food industry firms.** New York, NY: Alfred P. Sloan Foundation, 2007. (Sloan industry studies working paper Wp-2007-23)

IV. BULLETINS, MONOGRAPHS AND PUBLISHED PROCEEDINGS F. MISCELLANEOUS MONOGRAPHS

- Nagarajan, Latha; PARDEY, PHILIP G.; Smale, Melinda. Local seed systems for millet crops in marginal environments of India: industry and policy perspectives.
 Washington, DC: International Food Policy Research Institute, Environment and Production Technology Division, 2006. (EPT discussion paper 151)
- NEFSTEAD, WARD E., editor. Minnesota Chapter American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, Annual Meeting Morton, MN, December 5-7, 2007; proceedings. Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, 2007.
- NEFSTEAD, WARD E., editor. Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, Inc., highlights of summer tour, Duluth, MN, July 11-13, 2007. Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, 2007.
- Nelson, Carl; TAFF, STEVEN; Madole, John; Keefe, Meagan; Brinkema, Corey; Maust, Doug. Renewing Rock-Tenn: A biomass fuels assessment for Rock-Tenn's St. Paul recycled paper mill. Green Institute, 2007.
 Web address: http://www.rocktenn.com/Renewing%20Rock-Tenn_Biomass%20Fuels%20Assessment_Green%20Institute_032907.pdf
- Orazem, Peter; GLEWWE, PAUL; Patrinos, Harry. The benefits and costs of alternative strategies to improve educational outcomes. Ames, IA: Iowa State University, Department of Economics, 2007. (Working paper 07028) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/isu/wp070028.pdf
- RUNGE, C. FORD; TIFFANY, DOUGLAS G. Re-examining the production tax credit for wind power: an assessment of policy options. St. Paul, MN: Fresh Energy, 2007. Web address: http://www.fresh-energy.org/publications/report_ptcstudy.pdf
- 110 RUTTAN, VERNON W. **Is war necessary for economic growth?** Collegeville, MN: Saint John's University, 2006. (Clemens lecture series 2006)
- 111 Ryan, Barry M.; STINSON, THOMAS F. Local road funding history in Minnesota. St. Paul, MN: Minnesota Department of Transportation, 2007. (MN/RC 2007-26) Web address: http://www.cts.umn.edu/Publications/ResearchReports/pdfdownload.pl?id=788
- Turk, Alex; Muzikir, Maryamm; Blumenthal, Marsha; KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA. "Charitable contributions in a voluntary compliance income tax system: itemized deductions versus matching subsidies." IN: Recent Research on Tax Administration and Compliance, Selected Papers Given at the 2007 IRS Research Conference, Georgetown University School of Law, Washington, DC, June 13-14, 2007, compiled and edited by James Dalton and Martha Gangi. Internal Revenue Service, Department of the Treasury, 2007, pp.51-74. (IRS Research Bulletin)
- Weber, Roberta B.; Grobe, Deana; DAVIS, ELIZABETH E.; Kreader, J. Lee; Pratt, Clara C.. Practices and policies: market rate surveys in states, territories, and tribes. Corvallis, OR: Oregon State University, Family Policy Program, Oregon Child Care Research Partnership, 2007. Web address: http://www.hhs.oregonstate.edu/familypolicy/occrp/publications/Survey-of-States-Report-FINAL-05_30.pdf

F. MISCELLANEOUS MONOGRAPHS

Indexing Number

- 114 YUE, CHENGYAN; Beghin, John C. The tariff equivalent and forgone trade effects of prohibitive technical barriers to trade. Ames, IA: Iowa State University, Department of Economics, 2007. (Working paper 07027) Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/isu/wp070027.pdf
- Zabawa, Robert; Hargrove, Tasha M.; Baharanyi, Ntam; LEVINS, RICHARD A. Greene, Steve; Harmon, Jaeda, editors. Shut out: how US farm programs fail minority farmers. Boston, MA: Oxfam America, 2007.

V. EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS

A. CENTER FOR FARM FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

http://www.cffm.umn.edu

Contact the Center for Farm Financial Management (CFFM) at:

Center for Farm Financial Management
University of Minnesota
1994 Buford Avenue – 130 ClaOff
St. Paul, Minnesota 55108 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1964; TOLL FREE: (800) 234-1111;

FAX: (612) 625-3105 EMAIL: cffm@umn.edu

- NORDQUIST, DALE; Dvergsten, Ron; Moynihan, Meg. **Organic farm business management 2006 annual report, Minnesota.** St. Paul, MN: Minnesota Department of
 Agriculture; University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management; Organic
 Crop Improvement Association, Minnesota Chapter #1; Sustainable Farming Association
 of Minnesota; Minnesota State Colleges and Universities, 2007.
- NORDQUIST, DALE W. 2006 in review: FINBIN report on Minnesota farm finances; 2006 FINBIN report on Minnesota farm finances. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007. Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/2006MinnesotaFarmFinancia IUpdate.pdf
- USSET, EDWARD. **Grain Marketing Is Simple: It's Just Not Easy**. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007. "Grain Marketing Is Simple: It's Just Not Easy" is available exclusively from the Center for Farm Financial Management for \$29.95, shipping and handling included. You can order online at http://www.cffm.umn.edu/simple/ or by calling the Center at 800-234-1111.
- 118 USSET, EDWARD C.; CRAVEN, ROBERT H.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN. Winning the game 4: launch and land your post-harvest marketing plan. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension; Minnesota Soybean Research and Promotion Council; University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007.

B. CENTER FOR FARM FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

Indexing Number

- USSET, EDWARD C.; CRAVEN, ROBERT H.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN. Winning the game: launch and land your post-harvest marketing plan. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management; Rutgers New Jersey Agricultural Experiment Station; University of Maryland, Maryland Cooperative Extension; PennState; University of Delaware; West Virginia University, Extension Service; Northeast Center for Risk Management Education, 2007.
- USSET, EDWARD C.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN; CRAVEN, ROBERT H. Winning the game: launch your pre-harvest marketing plan. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management; Rutgers New Jersey Agricultural Experiment Station; University of Maryland, Maryland Cooperative Extension; PennState; University of Delaware; West Virginia University, Extension Service; Northeast Center for Risk Management Education, 2007.
- USSET, EDWARD C.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN; CRAVEN, ROBERT H. Winning the game: launch your pre-harvest marketing plan. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension; Minnesota Soybean Research and Promotion Council; University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007.
- USSET, EDWARD C.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN; CRAVEN, ROBERT H. **Winning the game marathon: post-harvest marketing day 2.** St. Paul, MN: MN Soybean Research and Promotion Council; University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007.
- 123 USSET, EDWARD C.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN; CRAVEN, ROBERT H. Winning the game marathon: pre-harvest marketing day 1. St. Paul, MN: MN Soybean Research and Promotion Council; University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007.

V. EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS

B. MINNESOTA COUNCIL ON ECONOMIC EDUCATION

http://www.mcee.umn.edu

Contact the Minnesota Council on Economic Education at:

Minnesota Council on Economic Education Department of Applied Economics 1994 Buford Avenue – 116 ClaOff University of Minnesota St. Paul, MN 55108

PHONE: 612-625-3727; FAX: 612-625-3186

EMAIL: mcee@umn.edu

Indexing Number

Minnesota Council on Economic Education. **The leading indicator**, Winter 2007; Spring 2007; Fall 2007.

C. MISCELLANEOUS EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS

Extension publications may be downloaded from the web or requested from the author (listed in capital letters) at the following address:

Department of Applied Economics
University of Minnesota
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- 125 BAU, DAVID. 2008 crop budgets for Southwest Minnesota. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- 126 BAU, DAVID. **Acceptable price worksheet.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- BAU, DAVID. **Corn and soybean price probability and seasonality.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- 128 BAU, DAVID, compiler. **Farm resource guide 2007.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- BAU, DAVID. **Farmland rent: Southwestern Minnesota, 1999-2008.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- 130 BAU, DAVID. **Landowner's cash rent worksheet.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- BAU, DAVID. **Minnesota cropland rental rates.** University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- BAU, DAVID. **Operator's cash rent worksheet.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- BAU, DAVID. **SW Minnesota county farm land prices 1997-2007.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- BAU, DAVID. **Visiting with your regional extension educator.** Worthington, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (11 issues)
- Grantham, Marilyn; TEMPLIN, ELIZABETH; DARGER, MICHAEL. **Pine City business retention and expansion summary report.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- Grantham, Marilyn; Ridgeway, Jennifer; DARGER, MICHAEL; SCHWARTAU, BRUCE; Sigmundik, Joan. **Winona County business retention and expansion research report.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- HACHFELD, GARY A.; Schull, Mark. Crop insurance procedures for delayed harvest and aflatoxin damage. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (Ag business management) Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/DelayedHrvstAflotoxin11200 7Doc1.pdf

C. MISCELLANEOUS EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS

- 138 HACHFELD, GARY; LAZARUS, WILLIAM F.; NORDQUIST, DALE; LOPPNOW, RANN. Cropland rental rates for Minnesota counties. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/RentalRates.pdf
- HACHFELD, GARY A.; Schull, Mark. Important federal crop insurance dates and definitions. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (Ag business management) Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/FedCropInsDates2007.pdf
- 140 HACHFELD, GARY A. What does it take to earn a living on the farm? St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (Ag business management) Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/earnlvgfarm.pdf
- 141 HACHFELD, GARY A. "Why can't agriculture be like it was in the 1950's?" comparing a 1950's farm with current farm returns/cost of living. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/farmcompare1950.pdf
- 142 HACHFELD, GARY A. "Why can't agriculture be like it was in the 1970's?" comparing a 1970's farm with current farm returns/cost of living. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/farmcompare1970.pdf
- HOLCOMB, C. ROBERT; HACHFELD, GARY A. 2006-07 ag income tax update for farm families. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (Ag business management) Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/AgTax2006-07UPDATE.pdf
- HOLCOMB, C. ROBERT; HACHFELD, GARY A. 2007-08 ag income tax update for farm families. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (Ag business management) Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/AgTax2007-08.pdf
- HOLCOMB, C. ROBERT; HACHFELD, GARY A.; Schull, Mark. Tax planning for crop and crop revenue insurance. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. (Ag business management) Web address: http://www.cffm.umn.edu/Publications/pubs/FarmMgtTopics/TaxPlanCropRevIns2007.pdf
- 146 KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA; Bipes, Theresa. **Building extension's public value**; **presenter's guide.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension, 2007.
- 147 KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA; Bipes, Theresa. **Building extension's public value;** workbook. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension, 2007.
- 148 KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA. Citizens can weigh in on Minnesota budget choices. IN: News and Information, University of Minnesota Extension, April 3, 2007. Web address: http://www.extension.umn.edu/extensionnews/2005/budget07.html
- Kovach, Melissa; Hillman, Rachel; DARGER, MICHAEL. Big Lake business retention and expansion strategies program research report. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service. 2007.

C. MISCELLANEOUS EXTENSION PUBLICATIONS

Indexing Number

- 150 Kovach, Melissa; Macht, Cameron; TEMPLIN, LIZ; DARGER, MICHAEL. **Mora business retention and expansion strategies program research report.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- 151 LAZARUS, WILLIAM F. Machinery cost estimates. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007. Web address: http://www.apec.umn.edu/faculty/wlazarus/documents/mf2007.pdf
- 152 PESCH, RYAN. **At a glance: Perham customer trade area analysis, June 2007.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.
- 153 PESCH, RYAN. **At a glance: Perham seasonal resident profile, June 2007.** St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service, 2007.

VI. POPULAR PRESS ARTICLES

The best source of the following articles is usually your local university or public library. Authors may have reprints for distribution. Contact the author (listed in capital letters) at:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- ADACHI, KENJI; LIU, DONALD J. "Estimating threshold effects of generic fluid milk advertising." **NICPRE Quarterly**, v.13, no.3, Third Quarter 2007, pp.1-4. Web address: http://commodity.aem.cornell.edu/nicpre/newslet/vol13no3/issue%2051.pdf
- BAU, DAVID. "Farmers can sell carbon credits, help improve global climate." **The Independent**, April 6, 2007.
- 156 BUHR, BRIAN. "Pig space: finding the right fit." **Pork**, March 1, 2007. Web address: http://www.porkmag.com/printFriendly.asp?ed_id=4800
- 157 CHO, HYUNKUK; GLEWWE, PAUL; WHITLER, MELISSA. "Would reductions in class size raise Minnesota students' test scores? Evidence from Minnesota's elementary schools." **CURA Reporter**, v.37, no.1, Spring 2007, pp.20-27.
- Grimes, Tricia; MEHTA, SHEFALI; Adragni, Koffi. "Nontraditional students: an emerging segment of Minnesota's undergraduate population." **Insight, Minnesota Office of Higher Education**, January 2007.

 Web address: http://www.ohe.state.mn.us/pdf/Enrollment/INSIGHT/InsightJan07.htm
- 159 GRUNEWALD, ROB. "District exports expand in 2006." **Fedgazette**, v.19, no.3, May 2007, pp.20-21.

VI. POPULAR PRESS ARTICLES

- 160 GRUNEWALD, ROB; MADDEN, TOBIAS. "Moderate economic growth expected in 2007." **Fedgazette**, v.19, no.1, January 2007, pp.21-22.
- 161 GRUNEWALD, ROB; MADDEN, TOBIAS. "West outpaces east in district economic growth." **Fedgazette**, v.19, no.4, July 2007, pp.17-19.
- HACHFELD, GARY. "Save on taxes when transferring the farm." **Hutchison Leader**, December 24, 2007. Web address: http://www.hutchinsonleader.com/node/5820
- HACHFELD, GARY A. "It's time to negotiate land rents." **Hutchinson Leader**, September 20, 2007. Web address: http://www.hutchinsonleader.com/node/4426
- HACHFELD, GARY A. "Late corn harvest brings insurance, aflatoxin problems." Hutchinson Leader, November 10, 2007. Web address: http://www.hutchinsonleader.com/node/5211
- HILL, JASON; Tilman, G. David. "There's a new phrase that should be on the lips of all Minnesotans, and that phrase is ... cellulosic biomass!" **Star Tribune**, March 18, 2007, pp.1AA, 11AA.
- 166 KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA. "Citizens can weigh in on Minnesota budget choices." **Hutchinson Leader**, April 8, 2007.
- 167 KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA; PESCH, RYAN. "Extension workshop helps counties communicate their contributions to the common good." **Minnesota Counties**, v.51, no.1, January 2007, p.5.

 Web address: http://www.extension.umn.edu/publicfinance/commongood.pdf
- 168 KALAMBOKIDIS, LAURA. "Opinion: citizens can weigh in on Minnesota budget choices." Bluff Country Newspaper Group, April 24, 2007. Web address: http://www.hometown-pages.com/main.asp?Search=1&ArticleID=15945&SectionID=26&SubSectionID=186&S=1
- KINSEY, JEAN. "Food safety in a global market: a serious matter of breaking trust." **TFIC Newsletter**, v.12, no.1, Spring 2007, p.1.
- 170 KINSEY, JEAN. "Food safety losing our confidence." **TFIC Newsletter**, v.12, no.2, Fall 2007, p.1.
- 171 LAZARUS, WILLIAM. "Controlling machinery costs." **Forage Focus**, December 2007, p.18.
- 172 LETNES, LOUISE; KELLY, JULIE. "AgEcon Search update." **The Exchange**, v.29, no.1, January/February 2007, p.4.
- LETNES, LOUISE; KELLY, JULIE. "Author's rights: retaining your rights may help your work see a wider audience." **The Exchange**, v.29, no.4, July/August 2007, pp.5-6.
- 174 LEVINS, RICHARD A. "Let's turn our market share into pricing power." **Hoard's Dairyman**, v.152, no.3, February 10, 2007, pp.102-103.
- LEVINS, RICHARD A. "Pricing milk: a new challenge for dairy cooperatives." **Agri News**, v.32, no.4, January 25, 2007, p.A6.

VI. POPULAR PRESS ARTICLES

- 176 LEVINS, RICHARD A. "Two-tiered pricing deserves a careful look." **Hoard's Dairyman**, v.152, no.7, April 10, 2007, p.268.
- 177 LEVINS, RICHARD A. "Why federal farm programs don't serve all farmers equally." **Agro Washingto**n, v.6, no.2, 2007, pp.16-18.
- LIU, DONALD J.; Walker, J.D.; BAUER, THERESA A.; ZHAO, MENG. "Learning in the pit: Experiments in economics and teaching." **Transform: Scholarship, Teaching, Learning**, v.2, no.2, October 2007, pp.1,5,8.

 Web address: http://www1.umn.edu/ohr/transform/october2007/liu.html
- MADDEN, TOBIAS. "Business leaders see growth in 2007." **Fedgazette**, v.19, no.1, January 2007, p.23.
- MADDEN, TOBIAS. "Manufacturing: "Business is booming -- cannot keep up with orders"." **Fedgazette**, v.19, no.1, January 2007, p.23.
- MADDEN, TOBIAS. "Professional services firms expect businesses to keep spending, consumers to reduce spending." **Fedgazette**, v.19, no.4, July 2007, p.19.
- MEHTA, SHEFALI V. "Teaching SMART: students teaching students." **The Gates Scholar**, v.4, no.3, Winter 2007, p.13. Web address: http://gatesscholar.org/uploads/Nwslt_winter07.pdf
- NEFSTEAD, WARD. "Analysis of January 12, 2007, grain stocks report." Agri-View, U.S. Department of Agriculture, National Agricultural Statistics Service, AV-02-07, January 25, 2007, p.3.
- NEFSTEAD, WARD. "Analysis of June 29, 2007, stocks and acreage reports." **Agri-View**, U.S. Department of Agriculture, National Agricultural Statistics Service, AV-12-07, July 10, 2007, p.4.
- NEFSTEAD, WARD. "Reaction to September 28, 2007, grain stocks report." **Agri-View**, U.S. Department of Agriculture, National Agricultural Statistics Service, AV-19-07, October 10, 2007, p.4.
- NEFSTEAD, WARD. "Ward's wisdom." **Minnesota Chapter News and Views**, Spring/Summer Issue (May 22, 2007), p.2 and Fall/Winter Issue (October 26, 2007), p.2.
- NORDQUIST, DALE. "What did Minnesota farm profits look like in 2006?" **Dairy Star**, May 12, 2007, p.28.
- OLSON, KENT. "2007 Farm Bill will likely impact farmland values and rents." **Farmland** in **Perspective**, v.28, no.4, 2007, pp.1-3.
- OLSON, KENT. "A farm bill for the future: the safety net." **Agri News**, v.32, no.29, July 19, 2007, pp.A2.
- OLSON, KENT. "Farm bill prospects." **Minnesota Applied Economist 719**, Summer 2007. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Department of Applied Economics, 2007, pp.14-15. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/mn/mae719.pdf

VI. POPULAR PRESS ARTICLES

Indexing Number

- OLSON, KENT. "House Ag Committee drafts few major changes to commodity programs." Farm and Ranch Guide, June 22, 2007. Web address: http://www.minnesotafarmguide.com/articles/2007/06/22/ag_news/updates/update01.txt
- SMITH, PAMELA J. "The future of 'made in China': know the facts when forecasting trends in Chinese packaging." **Package Design Magazine**, v.5, no.10, December 2007, p.34.
- 193 SMITH, PAMELA J. "Networking survey: marketing." **Networking News**, March 2007, p.3.
- 194 USSET, ED. "In the age of ethanol, is grain marketing relevant?" **The Corn and Soybean Digest**, November 1, 2007. Web address: http://cornandsoybeandigest.com/biofuels/age-ethanol-grain-marketing/index.html
- 195 USSET, ED. "Tie planting and pricing decisions together." **The Corn and Soybean Digest**, December 1, 2007. Web address: http://cornandsoybeandigest.com/agissues/planting-pricing-together/index.html

VII. OP-ED ARTICLES

These Op-Ed articles represent the personal opinions of the author(s) and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the University of Minnesota. The best source of the following articles is usually your local university or public library. Authors may have reprints for distribution. Contact the author (listed in capital letters) at:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- 196 RITTER, JOSEPH A. "Health for society's sake." **New York Times**, January 28, 2007, p.4.15.
- 197 RUNGE, C. FORD. "And what else don't we know about emergency preparedness?" **St. Paul Pioneer Press**, November 16, 2007, p.8B.
- 198 RUNGE, C. FORD; SENAUER, BENJAMIN. "Biofuel: corn isn't the king of this growing domain." **Nature**, v.450, no.7169, November 22, 2007, p.478.
- 199 RUNGE, C. FORD. "A question of accountability." **St. Paul Pioneer Press**, October 10, 2007, p.10B.
- 200 RUNGE, C. FORD; SENAUER, BENJAMIN. "Switchgrass biofuel? No time soon." **Star Tribune**, April 16, 2007, p.A7.
- 201 RUNGE, C. FORD. "Underneath savings for private business, public roads and bridges." **St. Paul Pioneer Press**, September 26, 2007, p.8B.

VII. OP-ED ARTICLES

Indexing Number

- Tilman, David; HILL, JASON. "Biofuels can help if we discriminate among crops, land." **St. Paul Pioneer Press**, March 27, 2007, p.9B.
- Tilman, David; HILL, JASON. "Corn can't solve our problem." **Washington Post**, March 25, 2007, p.B01.

VIII. SPEECHES AND UNPUBLISHED PAPERS

The author (listed in capital letters) is the best source of information on the availability of these papers. Contact the author at:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- 204 ADACHI, KENJI; KONISHI, YOSHIFUMI. "'Private' provision of publicly useful information: an empirical analysis of public notification rules for Safe Drinking Water Act." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07ad03.pdf
- 205 Alston, Julian; PARDEY, PHILIP; Wegener, Malcolm. "IAAE-2006 conference final report." 2007.
- BUHR, BRIAN. "Economic impacts of ethanol on livestock." PowerPoint presentation for Minnesota Pork Congress, Minneapolis, MN, January 17, 2007.
- BUHR, BRIAN. "Facing economies of change for the livestock industry." PowerPoint presentation for 6th Annual Strategic Animal Agriculture Conference, "Minnesota's Renewable Fuels and Livestock Industries -- Can They Coexist?" Willmar, MN, February 23, 2007.
- BUHR, BRIAN. "Feed procurement strategies in an ethanol fueled market." PowerPoint presentation for Minnesota Pork Congress, Minneapolis, MN, January 17, 2006.
- 209 DAMON, AMY. "Household labor allocation in remittance-receiving households: the case of El Salvador." Paper presented at 4th Minnesota International Economic Development Conference, Minneapolis, MN, May 4-5, 2007.
- 210 DAMON, AMY L. "International migration and household agricultural production decisions: the case of El Salvador." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07da03.pdf

- 211 DETTMANN, RACHAEL L.; Dimitri, Carolyn. "Organic consumers: a demographic portrayal of organic vegetable consumption within the United States." Contributed Paper presented at 105th European Association of Agricultural Economists Seminar, 'International Marketing and International Trade of Quality Food Products,' Bologna, Italy, March 8-10, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/eaae105/cp070030.pdf
- 212 EIDMAN, VERNON R. "The evolving ethanol industry in the United States." Selected paper presented at Canadian Agricultural Economics Society Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007.

 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/caes2007/cp07ei01.pdf
- Fang, Xiangming; ROE, TERRY L.; SMITH, RODNEY B.W. "Water shortages, water allocation and economic growth: the case of China." Paper presented at 4th Minnesota International Economic Development Conference, Minneapolis, MN, May 4-5, 2007.
- 214 FRUIN, JERRY E. "Biofuels and transportation impacts and uncertainties: some observations of a reformed ethanol skeptic." PowerPoint presentation for University of Minnesota, Center for Transportation Studies, 11th Annual Freight and Logistics Symposium, November 30, 2007. Web address: http://www.cts.umn.edu/Events/FLOGSymposium/2007/documents/2007-FLOGS_Fruin.pdf
- 215 Grebitus, Carola; YUE, CHENGYAN; Bruhn, Maike; Jensen, Helen H. "What affects consumption patterns of organic and conventional food products?" Poster for American Agricultural Economics Association 2007 Annual Meeting, Portland Oregon, July 29-August 1, 2007.
- 216 HOMANS, FRANCES; Haight, Robert; HORIE, TETSUYA; HURLEY, TERRY; MEHTA, SHEFALI; POLASKY, STEVE; Venette, Robert; Walter, Abby. "Optimal strategies for detecting invasive pests in a forest landscape." PowerPoint presentation at Economic Research Service Program for Research in the Economics of Invasive Species Management (ERS-PREISM) Workshop, October 18-19, 2007.
- 217 HORIE, TETSUYA; HOMANS, FRANCES. "Optimal detection strategies for an established invasive forest pest." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07ho05.pdf
- HUANG, QIUQIONG; Rozelle, Scott; Howitt, Richard. "Determining the optimal level of disaggregation for policy analysis." Paper presented at Australian Agricultural and Resource Economics Society Annual Conference, February 13-17, 2007. Queenstown, NZ; and at International Agricultural Trade Research Consortium Symposium on China's Agriculture Trade: Issues and Prospects, Beijing, China, July 8-9, 2007.
- 219 HUANG, QIUQIONG; Rozelle, Scott; Howitt, Richard. "Determining the optimal level of disaggregation for policy analysis." Paper presented at the Symposium on China's Agricultural Economy and Trade: Agribusiness, Food Marketing, Environmental Issues and Evolving Policies (WERA-2007), Shanghai, China, July 12-13, 2007.
- HUANG, QIUQIONG; Rozelle, Scott; Howitt, Richard; Wang, Jinxia; Huang, Jikun.

 "Irrigation water pricing policy in China." Invited paper presented at International Food
 Policy Research Institute Workshop on Groundwater Economics and Policy in East and
 South Asia, Washington, DC, March 9, 2007.

- HUANG, QIUQIONG; Rozelle, Scott; Howitt, Richard; Wilen, James. "Optimal allocation of groundwater resources managing water quantity and quality." Paper presented at Organized Symposium, American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 29-August 1, 2007.
- Johnson, Robbin S.; RUNGE, C. FORD. "Agricultural trade reform: raising living standards and growing markets." Paper prepared for the Woodrow Wilson Center for Scholars, July 2007.
- Johnson, Robbin S.; RUNGE, C. FORD. "The new world of biofuels." Paper prepared for the Woodrow Wilson Center for Scholars, July 2007.
- Johnson, Robbin S.; RUNGE, C. FORD. "The next farm bill: will it look backward or forward?" Paper prepared for the Woodrow Wilson Center for Scholars, July 2007.
- 225 KONISHI, YOSHIFUMI. "Environmental labeling and technology adoption in the presence of strategic interactions." Selected Paper prepared for presentation at the Association of Environmental and Resource Economists session of the American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 29-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/os07ko01.pdf
- 225A KONISHI, YOSHIFUMI; COGGINS, JAY S.; TAFF; STEVEN J. "The Vermillion Thermal Trading Program: the concept and design of market structure; a summary report." Report prepared for the Vermillion River Watershed Joint Powers Organization, June, 2007.
- 226 Lagerkvist, Carl Johan; OLSON, KENT D. "Portfolio selection with growth optimization and downside protection." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07la02.pdf
- 227 LEVINS, RICHARD A. "Pricing milk: a new challenge for dairy cooperatives." Paper presented at the National Farmers Organization National Convention, Moline, Iowa, January 17, 2007.
- 228 LI, NAICHIA; ROE, TERRY; Diao, Xinshen; Somwaru, Agapi. "An anatomy of Moroccan agricultural trade." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07li04.pdf
- 229 LIU, DONALD. "Engaging students with classroom technology." PowerPoint presentation at the Academy of Distinguished Teachers' Retreat on "Higher Education in the Next Decade: Where's the U, Where are You, and Where are We, the ADT?," Deerwood, MN, October 5-7, 2007.
- 230 LIU, DONALD J.; Walker, J.D.; BAUER, THERESA A.; ZHAO, MENG. "Facilitating classroom economics experiments with an emerging technology: the case of clickers." Paper presented at Enhancing Student Learning: Conversations about Research and Practice, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, MN, April 25, 2007.
- 231 LIU, DONALD J.; Walker, J.D.; BAUER, THERESA A.; ZHAO, MENG. "Facilitating classroom economics experiments with an emerging technology; the case of clickers." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07li03.pdf

- 232 LIU, DONALD J. "Teaching tips from a teacher." Paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007.
- 233 MEHTA, SHEFALI V.; POLASKY, STEPHEN; Kissui, Bernard M.; Rentsch, Dennis; Schmitt, Jennifer; Strauss, Megan. "Can conservation and profits co-exist?: the case of lion hunting." Poster presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 29-August 1, 2007.

 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/po07me02.pdf
- 234 MEHTA, SHEFALI V.; Haight, Robert G.; HOMANS, FRANCES R. "The value of information in invasive species management." Poster presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 29-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/po07me03.pdf
- MORSE, GEORGE W.; AHMED, ADEEL. "'Extension field specialists': believable label or oxymoron?" Poster paper and poster presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/pp07mo08.pdf
- 236 MORSE, GEORGE W.; ZHENG, HAOCHI; Anderson, Neil D.; Dehdashti, Catherine.

 "Reduce the cost of benefit-cost analysis for extension programs; poster." Poster and poster paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 29-August 1, 2007.
- 237 MYKEREZI, ELTON; Mills, Bradford. "Transient and chronic poverty in the US: the role of the Food Stamp Program." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07my01.pdf
- NEFSTEAD, WARD. "Forecasting grain basis using Markov chains and Kriging spatial analysis: which is more accurate?" Paper presented at 2007 National AgRisk Conference, Phoenix, Arizona, April 2007.
- NEFSTEAD, WARD E. "Factors affecting grain markets (PowerPoint presentation)." IN: Minnesota Chapter American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, Annual meeting Morton, MN, December 5-7, 2007; proceedings, compiled by Ward E. Nefstead. Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, 2007.
- OKEDIJI, TADE O. "Social fragmentation and economic growth: evidence from developing countries." Paper presented at 4th Minnesota International Economic Development Conference, Minneapolis, MN, May 4-5, 2007.
- OLSON, KENT; VU, LINH. "Economic efficiency and factors explaining differences between Minnesota farm households." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07ol01.pdf
- OLSON, KENT. "Farm bill prospects and the changing economics of agriculture (PowerPoint presentation)." IN: Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, Inc., highlights of summer tour, Duluth, MN, July 11-13, 2007. edited by Ward Nefstead. Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, 2007.

- 243 ROE, TERRY. "Part I: trade theory, economic growth and macro policy." Paper presented at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Economic Research Service, March 2007.
- 244 ROE, TERRY. "Part II: dynamic models; trade theory, economic growth and macro policy." Paper presented at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Economic Research Service, March 2007.
- 245 ROE, TERRY. "Schuh's contribution to the literature on global food and agricultural policy." Paper presented at the conference Toward a Global Food and Agricultural Policy for an Open International Economy, May 2-3, 2007. University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, MN,
- 246 RUNGE, C. FORD; Ryan, Barry. "The workforce economic benefits of Minnesota Indian Gaming Association member tribes' casino-resorts." Paper prepared for the Minnesota Indian Gaming Association (TRIBAL CASINO), January 2007. Web address: http://www.mnindiangaming.com/MIGA--WORKFORCE%20STUDY_JANUARY_2007_FINAL.pdf
- SEO, BOSU; SENAUER, BEN. "The role of social capital on health in elderly people with the advent of the baby-boom generation's aging." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07se03.pdf
- 248 SMITH, PAMELA J. "Global trade in packaging." PowerPoint presentation for Designing for Sustainable Packaging Webinar, co-hosted by the Sustainable Packaging Coalition and Package Design Magazine, December 5, 2007.
- TAFF, STEVEN J. "Minnesota Land Economics and Wildlife Management Area Fiscal Impact Calculator Code Base." 2007.
- TIFFANY DOUGLAS G. "Expansion of U.S. biofuels: production economics and policy (PowerPoint presentation)." IN: Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, Inc., highlights of summer tour, Duluth, MN, July 11-13, 2007. edited by Ward Nefstead. Minnesota Chapter of the American Society of Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers, 2007.
- WENDT, MINH; WEST, JAMES; PARLIAMENT, CLAUDIA. "Factors affecting increases in economic literacy among high school students." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07we01.pdf
- Yu, Li; HURLEY, TERRANCE M.; Kliebenstein, James; Orazem, Peter F. "Firm size, technical change and wages: evidence from the pork sector from 1990-2005." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007.
 Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07yu03.pdf
- Yu, Li; HURLEY, TERRANCE M.; Kliebenstein, James; Orazem, Peter F. "Testing for complementarity and substitutability among multiple technologies: the case of U.S. hog farms." Selected paper presented at American Agricultural Economics Association Annual Meeting, Portland, Oregon, July 30-August 1, 2007. Web address: http://agecon.lib.umn.edu/aaea07/sp07yu01.pdf

IX. COMPUTER SOFTWARE

The author (listed in capital letters) is the best source of information on the availability of these products. Contact the author at:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 130 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1964; FAX: (612) 625-3105

Indexing Number

- 254 CRAVEN, ROBERT H.; NORDQUIST, DALE W.; KLAIR, KEVIN; LOPPNOW, RANN; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN; RHODE, RUSS, NORDQUIST, DAVID. FINPACK, Release 4.30. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007.
- NORDQUIST, DALE W.; LOPPNOW, RANN R.; RICHARDSON, D. WYNN; CRAVEN, ROBERT H.; NORDQUIST, DAVID. **RankEm 2005, Release 3.30**. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management, 2007.

X. WEB PAGES

- Ag Business Management: Informing Farm Families and Ag Businesses about Management Issues. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service. Web address: http://www.extension.umn.edu/agbusinessmanagement/index.html
- Ag Risk Education Library: Digital Center for Risk Management Education. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management.

 Web address: http://www.agrisk.umn.edu Contact: CFFM at 612-625-1964
- 258 Business Retention & Expansion Strategies. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service. Web address: http://www.extension.umn.edu/BusinessRetention/ Contact: MICHAEL DARGER
- FINBIN: Farm Financial Database. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management. Web address: http://www.finbin.umn.edu
 Contact: CFFM at 612-625-1964
- AgEcon Search: Research in Agricultural and Applied Economics. Minneapolis, MN; St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Libraries; University of Minnesota, Department of Applied Economics. Web address: http://ageconsearch.umn.edu Contact: LOUISE LETNES
- What Is Manure Worth? St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service. Web Address: http://swroc.cfans.umn.edu/Bob/docs/manurwkst.htm
 Contact: WILLIAM LAZARUS
- Methane Digester Economic Analysis Spreadsheet. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Department of Applied Economics.
 Web address: http://www.apec.umn.edu/faculty/wlazarus/documents/digester_econ.xls
 Contact: WILLIAM LAZARUS

X. WEB PAGES

Indexing Number

- Farm Machinery Economic Cost Estimation Spreadsheet (machdata.xls) <internet resource>. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota Extension Service.
 Web address: http://www.apec.umn.edu/faculty/wlazarus/tools.html
 Contact: WILLIAM LAZARUS
- Virtual Principles of Farm Management: ApEc 3811. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Department of Applied Economics.
 Web address: http://www.ardilla.umn.edu/FarmMgmt/ApEc3811/background/index.html Contact: KENT D. OLSON
- 265 HarvestChoice: Better Choices, Better Lives. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Department of Applied Economics; Washington, DC: International Food Policy Research Institute. Web address: http://harvestchoice.org Contact: PHILIP PARDEY
- 266 TAA: Trade Adjustment Assistance For Farmers and Fishermen. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Center for Farm Financial Management. Web address: http://www.taaforfarmers.org Contact: CFFM at 612-625-1964
- 267 Minnesota Land Economics. St. Paul, MN: University of Minnesota, Department of Applied Economics. Web address: http://landeconomics.umn.edu Contact: STEVEN TAFF

XI. ABSTRACTS AND BOOK REVIEWS

The best source of the following articles is usually your local university or public library. Authors may have reprints for distribution. Contact the author (listed in capital letters) at:

[Author]
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 231 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.
PHONE: (612) 625-1222; FAX: (612) 625-6245

- GLEWWE, PAUL. "Book review of 'The Economic Organization of the Household' (Second edition), by W. Keith Bryant and Cathleen D. Zick. New York, NY: Cambridge University Press, 2006." IN: American Journal of Agricultural Economics, v.89, no.3, August 2007, pp.820-821.
- LAZARUS, WILLIAM. "Book review of 'Win-Win? The Paradox of Value and Interests in Business Relationships, by Andrew Cox. Earlsgate Press, 2004." IN: American Journal of Agricultural Economics, v.89, no.2, May 2007, pp.351-353.

XII. THESES

A. PH.D. THESES

Ph.D. Theses are available from:

UMI Dissertation Publishing 789 East Eisenhower Parkway P.O. Box 1346

Ann Arbor MI 48106-1346 U.S.A.

PHONE: 1-800-521-0600 EMAIL: info@proquest.com

URL: http://il.proquest.com/products_umi/dissertations/

- 270 BARRAGAN ARCE, MARIO JULIO. Explorations into the Workings of Biological Innovations in the Absence of Secrecy or Intellectual Property Rights: US Strawberry Varieties before 1930. 2007. (Advisor: Schuh, G. Edward)
- 271 CHO, HYUNKUK. **An Essay on the Economics of Education.** 2007. (Advisor: Glewwe, Paul)
- DANG, HAI-ANH HOANG. The Determinants and Impact of Private Tutoring Classes in Vietnam. 2007. (Advisor: Glewwe, Paul)
- 273 LANGROCK, INES. Understanding Differences in Risky Behavior: How Much Do Differences in Risk Preferences and Risk Perceptions Matter?. 2007. (Advisor: Hurley, Terrance)
- 274 MEHTA, SHEFALI VIJAY. Conserving Biodiversity: Managing Invasive Species and Exploitation of Wildlife. 2007. (Advisor: Homans, Frances)
- NELSON, ERIK. Essays on the Allocation of Federal Species-Specific Recovery Funds under the U.S. Endangered Species Act. 2007. (Advisor: Polasky, Stephen)
- 276 RULIFFSON, JANE ANNE. Natural Area and Species Protection in a Metropolitan Setting. 2007. (Advisor: Homans, Frances)
- TAJIBAEVA, LIAILA SHAMILEVNA. **Essays on Growth of an Integrated Economy of Human and Biological Resources.** 2007. (Advisor: Polasky, Stephen)

XII. THESES

B. MASTER'S THESES

Check with local university library for interlibrary loan of Master's Theses.

Indexing Number

- DETTMANN, RACHAEL L. Organic Consumers: A Demographic Portrayal of Organic Vegetable Consumption within the United States. 2007. (Advisor: Davis, Elizabeth)
- HOFER, ERIC CHRISTIAN. New College Graduates and the Market for First Professional Jobs. 2007. (Advisor: Davis, Elizabeth)

XII. THESES

C. PLAN B PAPERS

For information on purchasing copies of Plan B Papers contact:

Waite Library
University of Minnesota
Department of Applied Economics
1994 Buford Avenue – 232 ClaOff
St Paul MN 55108-6040 U.S.A.

PHONE: (612) 625-1705; FAX: (612) 625-6245

EMAIL: lletnes@umn.edu

- 280 HILDRETH, LAURA A. Evaluating the Economic Impacts of Water Harvesting Using the Directional Output Distance Function: The Case of Burkina Faso. 2007. (Advisor: Smith, Rodney)
- 281 HUSSEIN, ISMAIL. Do the Stringent U.S. Environmental Laws Combined with Free Trade Agreements Cause U.S. Firms to Relocate and Use Dirty Technologies Overseas? 2007. (Advisor: Easter, K. William)
- 282 KAYNTS, KATERYNA. **Being Prepared: Costs and Benefits of Disaster Anticipation** in the Food Industry. 2007. (Advisor: Kinsey, Jean)
- 283 KUMAR, AJAY. A Multi-Sector Static Trade Model with Integrated Manufacturing Sector. 2007. (Advisor: Roe, Terry)
- 284 LIU, XIN. Variation of Predictability of Dividend/Price Ratio and Momentum Across Different Types of REITs. 2007. (Advisor: Pederson, Glenn)
- WANG, JUE. **Determinants of Child Care Arrangements among Working Mothers.** 2007. (Advisor: Davis, Elizabeth)
- WU, FANG. The Impact of Energy Price and Domestic Energy Production on the Economic Growth -- The Economic Response to Exogenous Shocks. 2007. (Advisor: Roe, Terry)

<u>Author</u>

Indexing Number

Adachi, Kenji	154, 204
Adragni, Koffi	158
Ahmed, Adeel	235

Alston, Julian M. 3, 15, 75, 78, 94, 205

Alvarez, Horacio 95 Anderson, Matt A. 75 Anderson, Neil D. 236 Anker, Richard 16

Backus, Ge B.C.38Badibanga, Thaddee82Baharanyi, Ntam115Barragan Arce, Mario Julio270

Bau, David 125-134, 155 Bauer, Theresa A. 178, 230, 231

Beddoes, Jennifer C. 96 Beddow, Jason 93 Beghin, John C. 114 Behrens, Andrew 23 Behrman, Jere R. 97 Beintema, Nienke 15 Binenbaum, Eran 94 146, 147 Bipes, Theresa Blanke, Amelia 67 49 Blinn, Charles R. Blumenthal, Marsha 112 Bolling, Christine 25 Bonnet, Douglas 68 Bosley, Stacie A. 28 Boetel, Brenda L. 24 Bracmort, Kelsi S/. 96 Brinkema, Corey 107

Buhr, Brian L. 102, 156, 206-208

215

Burns, Robert T. 96

Bruhn, Maike

Canavari, Maurizio 1, 4, 5 Cavusgil, S. Tamer 62, 64 Chang-Kang, Connie 7 Cheung, Yin Bun 34 Cho, Hyunkuk 157, 271 Cho, Yongsung 85 Clark, M. 18 Coggins, Jay S. 225A Coiner, Colette U. 6.18 Corry, R. 18

Craven, Robert H. 118-123, 254, 255

Croes, Robertico 79
Crookston, R. Kent 12
Cruse, R. 18
Cueto, Santiago 34

<u>Author</u>

Indexing Number

Dale, Virginia H.	26
DalSanto, Matthew R.	74, 84
Damon, Amy L.	209, 210
Dang, Hai-Anh Hoang	272
Danielson, B.	18
Darger Michael	135 136

Darger, Michael 135, 136, 149, 150, 258

Daschle, Tom 27

Davis, Elizabeth E. 28, 98, 113

Debinski, D. 18 Degeneffe, Dennis J. 59, 60 De Grote, Hugo 94 Dehdashti, Catherine 236 Dehmer, Steven 93 Dettmann, Rachael L. 211, 278 Diao, Xinshen 99, 228 DiFonzo, Christina 82 Dimitri. Carolyn 211 Dinar, Ariel 99 Dvergsten, Ron 116

Easter, K. William 29, 69, 85 Eidman, Vernon R. 30, 31, 212

Eilers, J. 18

Fan, Shenggen7Fang, Xiangming213Fruin, Jerry214

Gaitan, Beatriz 87, 100 Gao. Z. 11

Gartner, William C. 21, 39, 40, 62-64

Ghelfi, Rino 4

Ghosh, Koel 59, 60, 89

Gleason, Mark L. 68

Glewwe, Paul 32, 34, 46, 94, 97, 101, 108, 157, 268

Grainger, Corbett 33 Grantham, Marilyn 135, 136 Grantham-McGregor, Sally 34 Grebitus, Carola 215 Greene. Steve 115 Grimes, Tricia 158 Grobe, Deana 98, 113 Grunewald, Rob 159-161

Hachfeld, Gary A. 137-145, 162-164

Haight, Robert G. 43, 216, 234

Hargrove, Tasha M. 115 Harmon, Jaeda 115 Hayenga, Marvin 102 Herrera, Coralia 95 Hildreth, Laura A. 280

Hill, Jason 165, 202, 203

Hillman, Rachel 149 Hirasuna, Donald P. 35, 36

<u>Author</u> <u>Indexing Number</u>

Hofer, Eric 279 Hoffmann, Ruben 24

Holcomb, C. Robert 72, 143-145 Homans, Frances R. 43, 216, 217, 234

Horie, Tetsuya 216, 217
Howitt, Richard 218-221
Huang, Qiuqiong 11, 67, 218-221

Huang, Jikun 67, 220 Huggins, David R. 12

Hurley, Terrance M. 94, 216, 252, 253

Humpage, Sarah 95 Hussein, Ismail 281

Ivaldi, Marc 8

James, Jennifer 94
Jones, Richard 94
Jensen, Helen H. 68, 215
Johnson, Robbin S. 37, 222-224

Jost, Christine 94

Kaiser, Harry M. 10

Kalambokidis, Laura 112, 146-148, 166-168

 Kanampiu, Fred
 94

 Kareiva, Peter
 45

 Kaynts, Kateryna
 89, 282

 Keefe, Meagan
 107

 Kelly, Julie
 172, 173

 King, Robert P.
 38, 50-52

Kinsey, Jean D. 59, 60, 88, 89, 103, 169, 170

Kissui, Bernard M. 233
Klair, Kevin 254
Klein, Thomas K. 44, 71
Kliebenstein, James 252, 253
Konecnik, Maja 39, 40

Konishi, Yoshifumi 85, 204, 225, 225A

 Koo, Bonwoo
 9, 22, 94

 Kovach, Melissa
 149, 150

 Kreader, J. Lee
 113

 Kremer, Michael
 101

 Krishnaiah, K.
 7

 Kumar, Ajay
 283

 Kurtz, James N.
 72

Langrock, Ines 273 Larsen, Karin 41, 226

Lazarus, William F. 42, 96, 138, 151, 171, 261-263, 269

Lei, B. 11

Letnes, Louise 172, 173, 260

Levins, Richard A. 115, 174, 174-177, 227

Li, Naichia 228 Lindsay, K. 18

Liu, Donald J. 10, 24, 154, 178, 229-232

Author Indexing Number Liu, Xin 284 Liu, Yang 29 Lohmar, B. 11 Loppnow, Rann R. 138, 254, 255 MacDonald, James 102 Macht, Cameron 150 Madden, Tobias 160, 161, 179-181 Madole, John 107 Mahoney, Paul R. 12 Mariner, Jeffrey 94 Marquardt, David 95 Maust, Doug 107 Mayer, Jorge 94 McCullough, Gerard J. 8 McDermott, John 94 Mehta, Shefali V. 43, 158, 182, 216, 233, 234, 274 Mersky, Joshua P. 53 Miguel, Edward 97 Mills. Bradford 237 Mohtadi, Hamid 13, 103 Morse, George W. 44, 71, 235, 236 Moulin, Sylvie 101 Moynihan, Meg 116 Mueller, Daren S. 45 Murshid, Antu Panini 13 Muzkiki, Maryamm 112 Mykerezi, Elton 237 Nagarajan, Latha 46, 47, 104 Nassauer, J. 18 Nefstead. Ward E. 105, 106, 183-186, 238, 239 Nelson, Carl 107 Nelson, Erik 48, 275 Nelson, Richard R. 70 Niles, Michael D. 53 Nonnecke, Gail R. 68 Nordquist, Dale W. 72, 73, 116, 117, 138, 187, 254, 255 Nordquist, David 254, 255 Nottenburg, Carol 22 Okediji, Tade O. 240 Olson, Kent D. 1, 4, 5, 12, 14, 41, 49, 74, 82, 84, 188-191, 226, 241, 242, 264 Orazem, Peter F. 108, 252, 253 Ortmann, Gerald F. 50, 51 Ou, Suh-Ruu 53 Pardey, Philip G. 3, 9, 15, 22, 47, 75, 78, 93, 94, 104, 205, 265 Park, Timothy A. 52 Parliament, Claudia 251 Patrinos, Harry 108 Paulson, Garen J. 72

23

Pederson, Glenn D.

<u>Author</u> **Indexing Number** Perillo, Catherine A. 12 Pesch, Ryan 152, 153, 167 Polasky, Stephen 6, 18, 26, 43, 45, 48, 216, 233 Porter, Paul Possingham, Hugh P. 45 Pratt, Clara C. 113 Qian, Keming 7, 9 Rentsch, Dennis 233 Reynolds, Arthur J. 53, 65 Rhode, Russ 254 Richter, Linda 34 Richardson, D. Wynn 118-223, 254, 255 Ridgeway, Jennifer 135 Ritter, Joseph A. 16, 196 Rivaroli, Sergio 4 Robertson, Dylan L. 53 Roe, Terry L. 25, 54, 87, 99, 100, 213, 228, 243-245 Rozelle, Scott 67, 218-221 Rudstrom, Margaretha 42 Ruliffson, Jane Anne 276 Runge, C. Ford 27, 33, 37, 55-57, 57A, 66, 86, 109, 197-201, 222-224, 246 Rustigan, H. Ruttan, Vernon W. 17, 58, 77, 81, 83, 110 Ryan, Barry 111, 246 6, 18 Santelmann, Mary V. Savadogo, Kimsevinga 19 Schiefelbein, Ernesto 95 Schmitt, Jennifer 233 Schull, Mark 137, 139, 145 Schwartau, Bruce 136 Senauer, Ben 27, 33, 57, 57A, 66, 198, 200, 247 Seo, Bosu 247 Shane, Mathew 25 Shaw, Rebecca 45 Sifneos, J. 18 Sigmundik, Joan 136 Skuza, Jennifer A. 49 Smale, Melinda 46, 47, 104 Smith, Pamela 192, 193, 248 Smith, Rodney B.W. 213 Somwaru, Agapi 228 Steigert, Kyle 102 Stinson, Thomas F. 20, 35, 36, 59, 60, 111 Strauss, Megan 233 Strupp, Barbara 34 Sun, Chin-Hwa 10

61, 80, 107, 225A, 249, 267 Taff. Steven J.

Tajibaeva, Liaila Shamilevna 277 Tasci, Asli D.A. 21, 62-64 Temple, Judy A. 53, 65

<u>Author</u>

Indexing Number

Templin, Elizabeth 135, 150 Tiffany, Douglas G. 76, 109, 250 Tilman, David 165, 202, 203

Topitzes, James W. 53 Tsur, Yacov 99 Turk, Alex 112

Usset, Edward C. 2, 118-123, 194, 195

Uwasu, Michinori 48

Vache, K. 18 Van der Gaag, Monique A. 38 Vanegas, Manuel 79 Venette, Robert C. 43, 216 Vu, Linh 241

Wagner, Barbara 66

178, 230, 231 Walker, J.D. Walter, Abby 216 Wang, Jinxia 67, 220 Wang, Jue 285 Weber, Roberta B. 98, 113 Wegener, Malcolm 205 Weisberg, Sanford 61 Wendt, Minh 88, 251 West, James 251 Westman, Lorin L. 73 White, D. 18 Whitler, Melissa 157 Wilen, James 221 Wilson, Kerrie A. 45 Wood, Stanley 94 22

Yu, Li 252, 253 Yue, Chengyan 68, 114, 215

286

6, 18

Zabawa, Robert 115 Zekri, Slim 69

Wright, Brian D. Wu, Fang

Wu, Junjie

Zhao, Meng 178, 230, 231

Zheng, Haochi 236